
[image: image1.emf] 

 

[image: image2.png]


 
d High 

[image: image3.jpg]



[image: image4.jpg]P Knivel

ha

(\i




[image: image5.jpg]TR TED)
200 AUOY AITIA
o 71 88 7

Kk 99.9
OF VIRUSES
“ BACTERI®

L

P " S




[image: image6.png]


  

                         

         
     




US-China Friendship Newsletter


US-China Peoples Friendship Association


Northeast New York Chapter – Albany


www.uscpfany.org





March – April  2018              Vol.12  Issue 2         		                           








FAMILY FUN! ANNUAL BOWLING TOURNAMENT AND PIZZA PARTY 





    On Saturday March 24, we invite all of our members, Chinese students/scholars and friends to participate in our annual BOWLING AND PIZZA PARTY. You'll want to join for all the fun, friendship and food for the family.


    We’ll meet at DEL LANES, (4 Bethlehem Ct., Delmar 12054 Tel: 518-439-2224) at 2 PM. No experience is needed! Bowling is fun and we’ll be happy to teach you a few tips!  We’ll bowl two games and then enjoy freshly baked pizza and soda.


    At about 3:30 PM we’ll end with the awarding of special trophies to the best-score male, female and teenagers/children bowlers. 


   The cost of bowling (including bowling shoes) and pizza/soda is only $ 5 (Free for children 10 and under) for members, student and scholar friends from China; and $10 for non-members.


    We need to know the number of participating people in order to plan ahead. Please let Kirk � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" �kkhbravo1@yahoo.com� know that you will attend, if you need ride or if you can provide rides.


�Speaker Program - “Chinese Language and Writing Systems” – April 14





    On Saturday April 14, 2018 at Colonie Library, 2-5 PM, Dr. Fan Pen Chen, Associate Professor at the Department of East Asian Studies at SUNY-Albany, will explicate the systems that form Chinese language and its character-words. Please come and enjoy Professor Chen’s fascinating presentation!











�





President's Message


 


     Hope you all had a very good Chinese New Year. Judging from recent big snowstorms, the old man winter is still hanging around. I cannot wait for spring to arrive!





    Our Chapter will hold events in March and April that includes a fascinating Speaker Program. Please come to these events and support our Chapter. At these events, you will have the opportunity to meet visiting scholars and students from China. You will get to know them and understand China better. I am looking forward to seeing you at these events.





Enjoy the upcoming spring!





                                                 Kirk





  A REMINDER — Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" �www.uscpfany.org� 





Kirk Huang


President  USCPFA








* Do you have an email address? Send it to Mel if you'd like to be added to our "USCPFA Update" information and reminders


                                    �   





� beaver habitats, animal trails and winter plants. After the walk, we went to Delmar Reformed  Church for potluck lunch. We enjoyed the delicious food everyone brought while having good conversation. We all had a wonderful day!


Cooking Demonstration and Potluck Lunch


We had a nice size group and three Chefs at our annual cooking demonstration on February 24th 2018. Two of the Chefs were Chinese and one was American, they were: Xiaolu Wang (Lucy), who made dumplings, Yibin Liu, who made three cup beef and Sherrie Lyons who made Chinese Salad.


�


     Lucy was our first cook and she made Chinese dumplings, which are the most important traditional food for families on Chinese New Year, They are similar in shape to the ancient silver or gold Ingot which were a symbol of wealth. Lucy  was a  visiting





ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP DINNER EVENT SET FOR SATURDAY APRIL 28


DATE/TIME: Saturday April 28 - Check-in time is 6 PM; We'll begin eating by 6:30 PM.





LOCATION: Capital Buffet (145 Wolf Rd, Wolf Road Shoppers Park, Colonie) – PRIVATE ROOM.





RESERVATIONS: Only $10 for members and $14 for non-members which includes all the food you can eat, beverage and tips. Not a member but want to pay the same price as members? Simply include your membership dues with your reservation, or you can join the membership at the door. Make your reservation early by sending a check (made out to "USCPFA") to Nancy Meyer, 1034 Madison Ave., Troy, NY 12180.





EVENT FEATURES:


(1) Come to enjoy the company of our members and make new friends from China.


(2) Come to enjoy the Chinese and American talented performers.


(3) Come to support the annual Tema Bellinson Memorial Award (for top HS student of Chinese Language & Culture)


Clearly it’s a bargain!  We hope you will mark the date on your calendar and plan to attend. If you have any questions please contact Kirk at � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" �kkhbravo1@yahoo.com�.





Snowshoeing and Potluck Lunch





    A group of USCPFA members and Chinese visiting scholars went to Five River Environmental Education Center for snowshoeing on Saturday February 3rd, 2018. Unlike last year, there was no snow on the ground this year. However, we were all very interested in joining the “Groundhog Day” presentation  by the  Center  staff  because   the  groundhog day actually occurred the day before on February 2nd. Through the presentation and Q & A, we understood this popular day much better. The guides at the Center then took us out for  a  walk.  Along  the  way,  they  pointed   out 








Events





Contact information


President:  Kirk Huang   518-782-0746 � HYPERLINK "mailto:kkhbravo1@yahoo.com" �kkhbravo1@yahoo.com�  


Vice President: Bea Swire   518 -399-7356


Treasurer: Nancy Meyer   518-271-6343 nancearb@gmail.com


Secretary: Alison Stonbely 518-944-1614 devonalison1@yahoo.com 


Event Updates: Mel Horowitz   518-449-8817 � HYPERLINK "mailto:edusources@yahoo.com" �� HYPERLINK "http://by114fd.bay114.hotmail.msn.com/cgi-bin/compose?mailto=1&msg=017C57F2-EF90-46A0-B56B-A70BC113A357&start=0&len=3801&src=&type=x&to=melschinafriends@yahoo.com&cc=&bcc=&subject=&body=&curmbox=00000000-0000-0000-0000-000000000001&a=f2d467085cfe6db587b1376b0e7b0e1aec69bbfd3b6aede5e27ccf53d3cdf338" �melschinafriends@yahoo.com��


Membership: Lorraine Okeson   518-237-7173 � HYPERLINK "mailto:lorraine.okeson@gmail.com" �lorraine.okeson@gmail.com�   





Professor Liu’s cousin who was a visitor from China played beautiful piano pieces entertaining us. We thank the Chefs and everyone who attended for making it a memorable Chinese New Year celebration. 





Chinese Proverbs about Love





    Without a doubt, Love is a common theme throughout. Here are some Chinese proverbs about love which can help you understand this emotion from the point of view of Chinese culture:


1. 执子之手，与子偕老。


Hold your hand, and grow old with you.


2. 在天愿作比翼鸟,在地愿为连理枝。


In the heaven we shall be birds flying side by side, and on the earth we shall be twinned trunks flowering sprigs on the same branch.


3. 情人眼里出西施 


Beauty is in the eye of the beholder; Love is blind.


4. 落花有意，流水无情。The flower has intentions, but the water has no feeling.


The waterside flower pining for love sheds petals, while the heartless brook babbles on.


5. 愿得一心人，白首不相离。When you catch someone’s heart, you will never be apart.


6. 有情饮水饱，无情食饭饥。


With affection, the lovers could feel enough though they drink only water, but without affection, the lovers could be hungry though they eat food.


7. 爱之深，责之切。Love well, whip well; 


Tough love;   Fear is the heart of love.


8. 有缘千里来相会 


Separated as we are, thousands of miles apart, 


we come together as if by destiny.


    


    Perhaps these Chinese sayings about love can also help you express your feelings more eloquently and soulfully. By � HYPERLINK "https://www.digmandarin.com/author/ceciliahe" \o "Posts by Cecilia He" �Cecilia He� (from digmandarin.com)





scholar   four  years  ago  who  joined many  of  our Chapter’s events. It was wonderful to see her again and that she volunteered to be one of the Chefs! Many of the attendees also rolled up the sleeves and helped making dumplings. Making dumplings together is something Chinese families do on Chinese New Year’s Eve. This dumping demo really  gave the afternoon the feel of a family event. 


Professor Liu made three cup beef which was beef simmered in a special marinade for two hours. Professor Liu and her family have been in America for almost a year and will be returning to China soon. They attended many of our Chapter’s events. We are happy to have known them and will certainly miss them.


    Sherrie Lyons made a Chinese Salad. This recipe actually won a cooking contest. Sherrie gave detailed step by step demo. We were very attentive to her demo, and gave her a big round of applause when she completed demo. 


�


   After the demo, we enjoyed the three delicious dishes made by the chefs and the delicious food brought  by  every  attendee. After  potluck  lunch,


    








Events





     A REMINDER --Check for any last minute changes on our website at � HYPERLINK "http://www.uscpfany.org" �www.uscpfany.org�





Date�
Event�
Location�
Time�
Page�
�
Sat Mar. 24�
Annual Bowling Tournament And Pizza Party�
DEL LANES, 


4 Bethlehem Ct., Delmar 12054 �
2:00 PM�
1�
�
Sat Apr. 14�
Speaker Program - “Chinese Language and Writing Systems”�
Colonie Library�
2:00 - 5:00 PM�
1�
�
Sat Apr. 28�
Annual Membership Dinner �
Capital Buffet 


145 Wolf Rd, Wolf Road Shoppers Park, Colonie�
6:00 PM�
2�
�






Quick View Calendar





Quick View Calendar








US-China Peoples Friendship Association


President - Kirk Huang
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Membership Application – Make checks out to USCPFA


				


Name ____________________________________________________	





Address __________________________________________________		





City, State and Zip __________________________________________





Phone ____________________________________________________  





Email ____________________________________________________       Circle one of the above





Amount enclosed* ______________________





Mail to: USCPFA c/o Lorraine Okeson, 10 Watervliet Ave, Cohoes, NY 12047


All memberships include a quarterly copy of the National US-China Review and bimonthly USCPFA Newsletter 


* Donations are Tax Deductible to extent allowed by law.











Place stamp here








Type of Membership





Student -- $10


Senior -- $20


Individual -- $25


Family -- $40











